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November 14, 2013
Present:
Art Sandford – CPC Co-Chair; Alexander Kolesnik, Andres Casas, Bill Hart, Chelsea Guillermo-Wann, Colleen Coffey, Dan Kumpf, Daniel Seymour, David Keebler, Greg Gillespie, Kathleen Schrader, Marian Carrasco Nungaray, Natawni Pringle, Patricia Wendt, Peder Nielsen, Peter Sezzi, Robin Douglas, Ronald Mules, Sandy Hajas, Sandy Melton, Tim Harrison, Ty Gardner, Victoria Lugo
Guests:
Adam Brauer, Debbie Newcomb, Scott Rabe
Absent:
Alexa Nicoleyson, Bob Moskowitz, David Bransky, Eric Martinsen, Jenifer Cook, Grant Jones, Gwendolyn Lewis-Huddleston, Ilse Maymes, Jay Moore, Kathy Scott – CPC Co-Chair, Mark Pauley, Michael Callahan, Ralph Fernandez, Susan Bricker, Will Cowen
Time:
Called to order 3:03  &  Adjourned 5:00 p.m. 
Recorder:  Natawni Pringle

	Agenda Item
	Summary of Discussion
	Action Due 
& by Whom

	Review of Process
	
	

	
	Art Sandford called the meeting to order and announced the final presenters.  Attendees were asked to hold questions until the end of each presentation.  

Tegrity was used to record all the presentations, and the Power Points will be made available.  
	

	Presentations
	
	

	1.
Career & Technical Education
	Kathy Schrader presented the final division’s initiatives.

In Kathy’s presentation, two classified positions requested were listed as “required”.  Why?, someone wanted to know.  These positions were a part of the mandates to maintain accreditation.  Employees were needed that had a specialized skill-set to meet program requirements.  In the auto program, there is a ratio for students/ teacher that has not been met, and there is serious concern the program could lose its accreditation.  

The nursing program is not asking for a new position but the restoration of funds for a previously existing position.  It had been empty for so long, the funds were taken away.  Because of the requirements (skill-set needed) for the position, it has been hard to fill.  The division hopes to find a retired RN.  

	

	2.
Campus-Wide Initiatives
	Dave Keebler and Daniel Seymour presented initiatives that affect the campus.
One initiative with a high priority was to add a dean or assistant dean to handle the items that affect all divisions for things like Professional Development, Distance Education, Institutional Effectiveness and Research.  What level would this dean be placed at in relation to other deans?  Assistant Dean?  Full Dean?  There was concern about assigning the position a lot of responsibilities without the authority to enforce them.  Seymour acknowledged that decisions had not been made yet and this is still being discussed.  
In addition to an additional dean, another high priority was to increase the clerical support to every division.  

There is a new Fundamentals of Technology curriculum which will need a lead faculty member.  The question was asked about what minimum qualifications this position would require.  The incumbent would need a Masters with a background in CTE/Adult Education.  Given the uniqueness of this type of qualification, it might be difficult to fill the position.  A recommendation was made to use an existing faculty member for the interim and back-fill after them.    

Another initiative was to hire someone for on-line tutoring services (24/7 assistance.)  Dr. Gillespie asked if there had been any district-wide discussion.  Sandy Hajas clarified that each campus is at a different place.  Yes – other colleges have been looked at to see how they handle theirs.  This issue has been looked at repeatedly over the past two years through the Distance Education committee.  One faculty member asked if demonstrations could be provided.  Hajas pointed out that they had been offered before.  There was concern that this had not been accessible enough for the faculty.  – At this point, this discussion was tabled for a future time due to meeting time limits.    
	

	Program Discontinuance
	
	

	1.
Drafting
	Ralph Fernandez provided justification for why the Drafting Program should not be discontinued.  He was unsure of why/how the program had been selected.  Reasons for keeping the program included:

· The validity of the process for deciding what should be eliminated was questioned.
· The program did issue the 12 certificates in 4 years required for a program to be considered viable.  

· If number of certificates was the only criteria, then it doesn’t take into account all the students who “job-out” of the program.  That is, students benefit from the courses but end up getting better employment before they finish.  The fact that they didn’t complete a certificate doesn’t invalidate the benefit of the courses that were offered.  

· Now that faculty are aware that certificates are being counted, they will follow up to make sure students apply for the certificates.  This had not been done in the past.  This simple change is expected to significantly increase the numbers.
· Drafting has a broad application.  Anything not natural is man-made which means it had have been on a drafting table at some point.  

· Drafting courses apply to engineering, architecture, and manufacturing.  

· There have been significant changes/requirements in the program.  It is now a very high-tech.  

It was agreed that, as a part of the process, the college needed to validate the data used to make these decisions.  It was again pointed out that many students “job-out”, and while associates degrees were obvious, many students were not aware that they could get a certificate.  Staff are just now beginning to recognize there is a need to work with students to help them identify what they can get from their educational path.  Regardless of the completion/issuance of a certificate, the benefits of offering some courses should not be ignored.  As Ralph pointed out, even high school teachers come here to learn skills to help them keep current in their own positions.   

	

	2.
Medical Assisting
	Debbie Newcomb presented reasons this program should not be discontinued.  Among these were:  

· most needed profession in Health Care
· career pathway

· huge demand area  

· sections always full with waiting list

· 82% retention rate

· high proportion of students are female and many leave due to pregnancy

· serves special populations

· strong community support and receive donations 

· many students “job-out” or move

· some students are just trying to increase skills 

· has not been part of any certificate

· recently updated the curriculum with all courses refreshed/relevant

· new degree and certificates were approved and there is a clear pathway to completion
· certificates now being required to qualify for employment

· if they complete the certificate, student will qualify for state exam (must be certified to take the test)

· program can be completed in two semesters

· have goal to get 20 students to complete certificate and 75 are currently enrolled

Debbie reiterated the point that many students are not aware they can get a certificate.  She showed the group a matrix the program is planning to use with students from the time they start.  This matrix was designed to increase awareness and to help students see the “big” picture.  The meeting attendees thought the matrix was a great idea.  
	

	Appeal
	
	

	1.
Biology
	Kammy Algiers presented a Minority Report for a Biology item that was not listed as an initiative in the Math/Science Program Review.  She requested that SCI 313 be updated to a Smart classroom and asked that the desk be reconfigured to be more functional.  The current setup is awkward and was built for old computers.  After showing photos and explaining how it could be improved, Kammy stated the estimated cost would be about $12,000, per Grant Jones.  
	

	Next Meeting
	Regular Meeting – November 20, 2013
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